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During the spring and summer of 2015 I have been researching open resources to use in teaching a freshman level general
education mathematics course for non-STEM majors. This presentation is a report on the resources used in teaching
the class, in lieu of a textbook, during the Fall 2015 semester, their effect on student attitudes, and their effectiveness in

promoting student learning. (Received July 21, 2015)



